Prayer Requests

- ♥Kevin & Steven Lough's father (Francis Lough) is suffering with fluid around his heart. Tests are being done to determine the cause. Prayers are greatly appreciated.
- ♥Continue to keep Becky Smith (Betty Jo Shaffer's friend) in your prayers. Biopsies have yet to determine whether or not she has cancer.
- ♥Prayers for Dallas, Betty Jo and Carl Shaffer are greatly appreciated!
- ♥Continue to pray for Buck Osborne, Mary Smallwood and Peggy Lipscomb.
- ♥Judy Maple has requested we pray for her nephew (Nathan Crandle) as he battles addiction and faces charges.
- ♥Ray Adkins (Tim Maple's father) is dealing with stage 5 kidney disease.
- ♥Mary Ann Lipscomb asks that we keep Debbie Muto {who deals with mini strokes} and the Quickle family in our prayers. Ruth Quickle passed away recently.
- ♥Sharon Little has had a fall. Doctors discovered bleeding on the brain. They installed a drain to remove both old and new blood. Sharon is now more responsive and is doing better.
- ♥Please continue to lift up Edith Gull as she is still working to get her medication regulated for blood pressure.
- ♥Doctors believe they've successfully removed all the skin cancer from Rick Earle. Both he and Leah wish to thank you for your prayers.
- ▼In regard to Edwina's latest trip to Pittsburgh, doctors have determined that everything is as it has been. There's been no change.

Help us celebrate...

Baby Shower – There will be a Baby Shower in honor of Stacy Morrison – McCormick on Saturday, April 16th at 1:00 PM in the Lower Fellowship Hall. She is registered at Target & Baby's R Us. If you have questions, please see Pam Jackson. All ladies are invited to attend!

Wedding - Jason Hatfield & Tiffany Boyce will be united in marriage on Saturday, May 14, 2016, in Grafton. If you would like to attend, please contact Arnetta Hatfield.

Volume 53 Number 15 April 10, 2016



Vacation Bible School Meeting – TODAY immediately following morning services. We will be meeting in the Lower Fellowship Hall. Lunch will be provided. If you have questions, please see Mary Lough. We still need lots of volunteers.

Fellowship Committee Meeting – There will be a Fellowship Committee Meeting TODAY immediately following the VBS meeting. We are going to be planning various activities for the congregation. If you have questions, please see Phil Dotson.

Elders/Preachers/Deacons and Ministry Leaders Meeting – This meeting will be held on Sunday, April 17th at 4:00 PM.

Stuffed Animals Needed – Ed & Deb Carpenter are collecting stuffed animals for the Newberry Church of Christ. If you would like to donate, please leave them in the tote located in the "Caring Corner". For more info, please see Ed or Deb.

Bible class teachers - We are still looking for teachers to help out in our next teaching quarter. If you can help, please see one of the elders.

2016 Graduates – If you have a child that is graduating High School or College this year, please let Joel know ASAP. We will need a wallet size photo of each graduate for the bulletin along with a short paragraph stating achievements in High School and plans for college, etc. Also, we need 12 photos from birth to now to use in the slide show. Please give the photos and information to Dianne Tonkery or Joel Boggess by Sunday, April 24th. We will be having our Senior Recognition Night on Sunday, May 15th at 6:00 PM. There will be a celebration following in the Lower Fellowship Hall.

Vacation Bible School – VBS is June $5^{th} - 8^{th}$ with the picnic on June 9^{th} . If you would like to help, please see Mary Lough.

Congratulations!

We would like to congratulate Ashley & John Dolan on the birth of their daughter, Emmaline Mae. She was born this past Monday, April 4th weighing 6 lbs. 2 oz. and 18" long. Also, congratulations to the grandparents, Curtis and Joan McDaniel.